

Gloucester Department of Community Education

P.O. BOX 1306 GLOUCESTER, VIRGINIA 23061 804-693-5730 FAX: 693-0509 EMAIL: clewis@gloucesterva.info

MEDIA RELEASE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Date: Tuesday, February 4, 2014

Contact: Community Education, 693-5730

At-Large Board Members to Host Shared Town Meeting

At-Large Gloucester School Board and Board of Supervisors members will join together in a shared Town Meeting on Wednesday, February 12, 2014 at 7 p.m. in the Thomas Calhoun Walker Education Center auditorium, located at 6099 T.C. Walker Road. Gloucester School Board members Charles Records and Kevin Smith will join Gloucester Board of Supervisors members Ashley Chriscoe and John Meyer, Jr. in hosting the meeting to provide citizens with an opportunity to share their comments, concerns or questions about county and school issues. Three or more members of the Board of Supervisors may attend.

Topics of interest to be discussed by board members include: FY15 county and school budget process, future of the old Page Middle School property, update on the new Page Middle School construction, new superintendent search, reducing regulatory burdens and improving the business environment.

For general information about the town meeting, please contact Christi Lewis with the Community Education Department at 693-5730 or clewis@gloucesterva.info. Contact information for the board members hosting the meeting may be found on the county website at www.gloucesterva.info and the school district website at http://gets.gc.k12.va.us or by calling Community Education.